
December Newsletter 

 

Well what a busy and unusual half term we have had. The children are amazing as always at 

adapting to changes thrown their way and the staff in equal measure! Thank you for your 

continued support during these unprecedented times. We are trying our best to make things 

normal for the children and hope to celebrate Christmas in our fabulous Hasting Hill way.  

The children have been very busy over the last month, we have included some examples 

below. We hope you enjoy reading about them!  

 

Year 5 

Year 5 had great fun creating spooky Halloween science eruptions, as part of our work on 

Chemical Changes. 

We also explored how to use Green Screen techniques to produce a Remembrance Day 

video, which you can watch on Facebook or on our school website. 

 

              
 

Some of our Y5 children took part in Bikeability in November. This helped them to gain  

practical skills and an understanding of how to cycle on today’s roads. Well done 

to those involved. 

 

 
 

 

 

Key Stage 1 Christmas Events 

Tuesday 8th December - Breakfast with Santa 

Thursday 10th December - The Snowman themed afternoon: Watch ‘The Snowman’ movie, 

make melted snowman biscuits, snowman crafts 

Monday 14th + Tuesday 15th December – Christmas crafts and bauble making 

Thursday 17th December - Movie afternoon: Polar Express, PJs and hot chocolate 
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Black History Month - Article 2 (non - discrimination) The Convention applies to every 

child without discrimination, whatever their ethnicity, gender, religion, language, 

abilities. 

In October the Rights Knights asked each class to celebrate a black hero. Here’s some 

examples of our amazing learning! 

  A poem about Barrack Obama by Owen Stephenson, Year 6 

 

 
Year 3 learned about Nelson Mandela.  Year 1 and 2 learned about Martin Luther 

King. 
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Year 4 learned about Claudia Jones – look at our incredible display!        

 

 
 

Axel Bellfield’s (Year 5) fascinating facts about Mary Seacole. 

 

 

Anti Bullying Week (wc 16th November) 

During Anti Bullying Week, the Rights Knights asked every class to explore the theme of 

bullying within their PSHE lessons.  
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The articles explored during the week were: Article 2 - Non Discrimination, Article 12 - 

Respect for the views of the Child and Article 19 - Protection from violence, abuse and 

neglect. 

 

Friday 11th December  

Whole School Christmas Jumper Day 

 

 

Year 1 will be recording Christmas songs and uploading them to the school 

website. Keep a lookout! 

 

Year 2 will be recording scenes from The Christmas Nativity. DVD’s will be 

available to buy for £2. 

 

Christmas Lunch 

 

Wednesday 9th December will be the Christmas Lunch. If your child is on Packed 

Lunches and would like a Christmas Lunch please contact the school office. The 

Christmas Lunch will be £2.  

 

Healthy Packed Lunches 

Just a reminder that all Packed Lunches should include healthy food with water. 

No sweets etc or fizzy drinks.  

 

 


